
 

Page 1 

 Newsletter Extras    

 14th June 2024 

 

Attendance 

Class Percentage 

Whole School 96.1 

Acorn 95.0 

Willow 96.0 

Maple 96.4 

Birch 96.8 

Rowan 97.0 

Beech 96.2 

Oak 94.9 

Science Dome at Damerham 

Could you help?  

If anyone is willing to give just a small amount of time or 

share their creativity, we would be grateful for any help in 

creating props for Hoodwinked - the end of year 

production. Anything from making signs to decorating the 

village hall would be appreciated.  

If you think you may have some time or expertise, please 

contact Emily Savage. 

e.savage@westerndownland.hants.sch.uk 

Hello. My name is Millicent Paterson and I am donating my hair on the 21st of June 

2024 for the Little Princess Trust. The Little Princess Trust are people who make wigs 

for children who have lost their hair from cancer. To raise money for the trust, I have 

decided to do a bake sale at the Rockbourne Site on Monday the 17th. Each cake will 

be 50p so please may you send your child/ren in with 50p.  

Thank you for supporting me.  

I loved the planets when 

they spun around the 

solar system We found out that the 

North Star never moves 

In the Space Dome it was 

amazing 
I liked that we got to look 

at the stars because they 

are shiny 

ECO CLUB at Rockbourne 

The busy members of Eco Club have been actively improving the environment 

at the Rockbourne site this term. Led by girls from Year 5, there is a team that 

litter pick daily and a team that recycle used pens weekly. Also, along with the 

Junior Road Safety Officers, they have been promoting car sharing. Well done 

to all the families that already car share to both sites!  Last week Eco Club 

made bird feeders by recycling plastic milk bottles and decided the best 

places to hang them to support the bird life around our beautiful grounds.  

A big thank you to Parker, Ava-May, Ivy, Hollie, Bonnie, Darcey K, Emily S, 

Hera, Elsie, Elodie, Lily, Layla, Millie and our JRSOs Willem and Freya. 

Thanks to their efforts, our school environment is much improved and we are 

close to achieving the Eco Gold Award. 
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News from the Friends of Western Downland  
The Friends are supporting the Damerham Dash taking place on 
Sunday 23rd June. Come and join in! Online entry is open 
at www.sientries.co.uk The children’s colour run cost is £5 pre-booked 
or £10 on the day. There is a 5K race too. It’s a brilliant event. We 
even have some Motivators who will be running a warmup session to 

get everyone in the mood for running. We are still looking for volunteers to set up obstacles, throw colour packs, 
bake a cake or help on the Friends’ refreshment stall. If you can help, please 
email friendsofwesterndownland@gmail.com 
  
CAKE shout out! 
For Sports Day (Thursday 20th June), The Damerham Dash (Sunday 23rd June) and the Martin Coffee Morning 
(Saturday 6th July) we would love some cake donations. We will send reminders nearer the time, but any nut free 
contributions would be so welcome. 
  

Thank you for all your support. 

Rowan Class Trip to Christchurch 

After a half an hour drive, we arrived in Christchurch and met the Bournemouth Council 

Staff Rose and Sarah. We took a walk to Mill Stream which is a tributary of the River Avon 

where we also learnt about the Ducking Stool, an old way of punishing criminals. We then 

walked to Stan Pit Marsh where we look for different birds who use the River Avon and 

also sketched the human and physical features of this part of the river.  

After this, we walked to see the grazing animals and then said goodbye to Sarah and Rose. 

We went to Christchurch Quay to do some geographical surveys. Firstly, we did an emo-

tional response to being by the river, then we looked at the different types of leisure and 

tourist attractions around the river. Finally, we monitored how many people were using 

the area and looked at the different types of humans.  

Thank you so much to Mr Melrose for driving the Mini Bus and for 

Mrs Haworth for driving!  By Fergus and Sam 

Birch Class Trip to Bolderwood 

First we got out of the cars and minibus and did a 

field sketch looking at human and physical geography. Then we had our 

snack before going to do a traffic survey. On our walk, we looked at 

different wildlife and were so lucky to see 4 deer. We also did a photo 

scavenger hunt and followed our mapped out route (even if Miss Savage led 

us the long way round!). We had lunch and even got treated to an ice cream.  

Thank you to Mrs Lambert, Mrs Thorne and Mrs Oakley for driving 

and coming along with us.  

By Ayla 

Judo in Maple Class 
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